
Question on Notice 
 

No. 460 
 

Asked on 20 April 2023 
 

MR A POWELL ASKED THE MINISTER FOR HEALTH AND AMBULANCE 
SERVICES (HON Y D’ATH)—   
 
QUESTION 
 
With reference to the government's 2020 election commitments—  
Will the Minister provide an updated project budget, initial project completion date, and 
any revised project completion dates for the following project in the Wide Bay region, 
as outlined in the Progress report on 2020 government election commitments 
(September 2022) - ‘$15m for a new adult alcohol and other drug residential 
rehabilitation and treatment facility in Bundaberg. The facility will include eight 
withdrawal beds and 20 rehabilitation beds’? 
 
ANSWER 
 
The Palaszczuk Government is committed to delivering world-class health care to all 
Queenslanders no matter where they live.  
 
That’s why in the leadup to the 2020 Election we committed to building three new 
alcohol and other drug facilities across Queensland.  
 
I refer the Member to the project status update provided in QoN 249 tabled 27 April 
2023.   
 
I am advised that further information in relation to expected timeframes for practical 
completion and any changes to original budget estimates will be known following the 
award of the tender. 
 
 
 


